James Davies

Engineering Policy and Parking Services
Parking Enforcement Unit

Clarence Court 10-18 Adelaide Street BELFAST

BT2 8GB

Telephone: 028 90 540540

Fax: 028 90 540111 Email: roads.epps@drdni.gov.uk

www.nidirect.gov.uk

Being dealt with by: Direct Line:028 9054 0400

request-73216-807cf0a1@whatdotheyknow.com

Date: 27th June 2011

Your Ref:

Our Ref: FOI 2011-0178

Dear Mr Davies,

FREEDOM OF INFORMATION REQUEST

Thank you for your Freedom of Information request dated 27 May 2011 about revenue from Penalty Charge Notices (PCNs) issued in Portrush.

Information relating to revenue from PCNs is not collated on a town by town basis. However, I can advise that total figures for PCN revenue, for all towns, since the introduction of Decriminalised Parking Enforcement in October 2006, are as follows:-

2006/07	£2.0M
2007/08	£6.0M
2008/09	£5.2M
2009/10	£4.8M
2010/11	£4.5M

I can also advise that, for the total number of PCNs issued to end-March 2011, some 0.5% were issued in Portrush.

Please note that all revenue generated by the payment of PCNs, along with income from carparking and other charges, is used to supplement the overall financing of Roads Service by Central Government.

If you feel that the information we have provided does not fully meet your request please contact me at the above telephone number in the first instance.

Also, you have the right to request a formal internal review by the Department and internal review requests should be submitted within two months of the date of receipt of the response to your original letter and should be addressed to:

David Crabbe
Departmental Information Manager
Room 4.16
Clarence Court
Adelaide Street
Belfast BT2 8GB

If after such an internal review you are still unhappy with the response, you have the right to appeal to the Information Commissioner at Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, CHESHIRE SK9 5AF, who will undertake an independent review.

The information supplied to you continues to be protected by copyright. You are free to use it for your own purposes, including for private study and non-commercial research, and for any other purpose authorised by an exception in current copyright law. Documents (except photographs) can be also used in the UK without requiring permission for the purposes of news reporting. Any other re-use, for example commercial publication, would require the permission of the copyright holder.

Most documents produced by a government department or agency will be protected by Crown Copyright. Most Crown copyright information can be re-used under the Open Government Licence (http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/doc/open-government-licence/). For information about the OGL and about re-using Crown Copyright information please see The National Archives website -http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/information-management/uk-gov-licensing-framework.htm.

Copyright in other documents may rest with a third party. For information about obtaining permission from a third party see the Intellectual Property Office's website at www.ipo.gov.uk.

Yours sincerely,

Sean McConnell

Clay Major.

Parking Enforcement Manager (Acting)